LAUC-SB EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, November 13, 2014
3:00-4:00 P.M.
Cataloging Conference Room (3rd floor, Davidson Library, Rm. 3520S)
Present: Yolanda Blue, Angela Boyd, Gary Colmenar, Kristen LaBonte, Elaine McCracken, 
                 Chrissy Rissmeyer, Jennifer Thompson

1)  Meeting called to order at 3:05 P.M.  
2) LAUC system-wide announcements - Kristen
LAUC Assembly will be held on Friday April 17 in San Diego.

LAUC-Statewide is discussing the Open Access Policy that applies to employees and students. It will be discussed at length during the next statewide meeting. It has been sent to all members with comments due in January 2015
We are also discussing APM-360 (Appointment and Promotion: Librarian 

series) and APM-210 (Appointment and Promotion: Review and Appraisal 

Committees). These revised documents will come to the membership in a 

month or so.

The discussion of Position Paper 5 has been tabled at the moment.

These are all items to be brought up at a LAUC-SB general membership 

meeting, but none are ready yet. The next statewide meeting is Dec. 4, 

so it would be good to schedule the general membership meeting after 

that date.  
3) Approval of minutes from October 21, 2014 Minutes approved with revisions.
4) Review of action items from October minutes - Kristen
Kristen arranged a group viewing of the webinar on UC libraries advisory structure; has developed a charged for CAAR to work with Margaret to gather information on different mentoring models, Elaine will post brown bag notes with UL on the LAUC wiki, Jenn will meet with Margaret Driscoll to talk about developing a survey on professional development activities.
5) Committee Reports
a. Chair - K. LaBonte
None to report

b. CAAR and WOM - Y. Blue
CAAR Committee members and AAC members for the Evolving Workforce Residency –Assistant Music Librarian met to review the outcome of the recently revised search process that includes a submission form for library personnel to send their comments regarding the candidates during their public presentation.

CAAR also met to discuss the outcomes of the first library wide survey. We discussed issues and concerns with the process. 
Some action items include:
CAAR will revise the timeline for future AACs in terms of procedures to follow in collating comments (both positive and dissenting) for submission to the line AUL.   CAAR will review the procedures relating to section G2e that refers to the forwarding of supporting documentation to the line AUL.

Yolanda met with Alan to discuss the diverse list of contacts that they use to announce job postings for the library.  Past CAAR chair Chizu and CAAR member Janet Martorana updated the list on the WIKI. This list will be updated by current CAAR committee and sent to LAUC-SB for additional input.
CAAR is scheduled to meet on November 20 to talk about the committee charges, as well as issues raised in meetings with ODE/HR/AAC.

Appointment Advisory Committee (AAC)
        a.
    Evolving Workforce Residency – Assistant Music librarian

Kyra Folk-Farber has accepted the offer for the position. She starts on January 5, 2014

         b.
    Head, Special Research Collections

As reported in last meeting, the library has retained the services of Gossage/Sager.  Applicant data was scheduled to be submitted to the AAC on November 10.   No information or updates at this time regarding the status.

5.  Lorna Lueck officially announced the retirement of Sally Willson Weimer on December 2. To date, no information received in terms of how the position will be reconfigured, if at all.  
Discussion:  Chrissy raised an important point that with Sally’s retirement the library and LAUC will lose a colleague who has a deep history and knowledge of LAUC.  
ACTION ITEM: Maintain contact with Sally about continuing LAUC history.

ACTION ITEM: Kristen will organize the list of organizations used to send library job postings. Once the list is updated Kristen will send to Ryan in H.R.

c. CAP - E. McCracken
Elaine submitted below the notes from the CAP/WOM brown bag on review process held on August 27, 2014 with the University Librarian.
UL--Denise Stephens on what she looks for in a successful review file: 

Self evaluation: Clear, concise, reflective articulation on what you and the reviewers understand to be your impact during that period. Clarity is important. What difference does the activities that you have been involved in make a difference in what the library does? What you are doing, how much, what impact on your department/unit/campus. An example: Don’t write: “I cataloged 500 books.” Rather, say: “I cleared up a large backlog and made a certain special collection accessible in the library catalog.” Reflective; not just a list of accomplishments, but also what those accomplishments mean. The bottom line is the impact of your job on the library and/or campus and/or librarianship. State the value and importance of what you did, and how that had a positive impact. Don’t be too shy to brag a little. But don’t overstate your accomplishments either. 

Reflective writing: Looking back in a way that allows you to compare what has happened the last time you looked back. 

These are the things that could help you frame how you approached your work:

•
Challenges (May include changes in the organization as a challenge that affect how you are able to Perform) 

•
Opportunities 

•
What did you learn? 

•
How have I grown or changed? 

•
What is it about the organization that inhibits or enhances what I do? 

•
Connect accomplishments

The reflective exercise helps it be more than a chronology. Gives context for professional choices and activities during that time period. 

There is a balance between the professional and librarian responsibilities. Opportunities to do things are always there. Having priorities help so you decide what opportunities that you take advantage of. Getting advice from a mentor about these things is really important. Entirely independent thing; want to see that you have arrived at this balance. Alan suggests a professional journal to log reflections. 

Greater than positive 

Performance that is above and beyond expectations 

Don’t evaluate yourself, discuss impact. (I saw an opportunity to fix/make something better. I was given the opportunity to try. I was really glad to see that it made some effect.) 

Candidate can talk about impact, reviewer can evaluate impact. 

If impact is in the future, you can acknowledge it, but talk about what you believe it will be then.

Goals 

• 
Evidence that the goals represent advancement/stretch. 

• 
Include a statement about how you want to grow and learn new skills. 

• 
Goals should be linked to current review. 

• 
Address deficits, address opportunities, etc.—Are you struggling with something? How can you deal with the challenge or deficit? 

• 
Goal should have a little additional detail (e.g., the why/outcome/impact of that goal); if that is included, bullet points are okay. 

• 
This is a good time to reflect on the past year, and discuss where you see yourself in another one to five years.
d. Program - C. Rissmeyer
The Program Committee held its first program, a historic walking tour of Isla Vista led by retired UCSB librarian Carol Gibbens, on October 23, 2014. Seven librarians and staff members attended the program.

Our next program will be a tour of the UCSB Anthropology Department’s Repository for Archaeological and Ethnographic Collections by Curator Dr. Lynn H. Gamble and Assistant Curator Christina Friberg on Thursday, November 20, 2014. Lynn and Christina will show a number of artifacts from archaeological sites in the Santa Barbara channel area and will also display some of their ethnographic collections, including handmade Native American baskets. Attendees will also see the repository offices, containing the archival collections of original field notes. Eighteen people have RSVP’ed for the tour so far.

On December 9, 2014, we will be offering two Guided Meditation sessions with Alice Aldredge.

Finally, on January 12, 2015, we have tentatively scheduled a field trip to the Gledhill Library at the Santa Barbara Historical Museum including a tour/talk by their Director of Research Michael Redmon.
e. RPD - J. Thompson
Grant proposals have been submitted to statewide RPD and we will be reviewing the submissions in the next few weeks.  Jennifer will consider doing another survey of professional activities.  She will email Margaret in the next few weeks to see if there is interest.
6) Old/new business (unless already covered in reports):

a. Scheduling a monthly standing meeting (All)
The board agreed to schedule future meetings on the second Thursday of each month from 3:00-4:00 P.M. The next meeting will be scheduled for December 11.  Kristen will take minutes because Gary will be away that day.
ACTION ITEM: Gary will schedule the meeting in Corptime.

7) Adjournment 4:01 P.M.
